Buckden

Parish Council

Romany Cottage, Buckden

North Yorkshire. BD23 5JA.

Tel: Skipton (01756) 760365

Minutes
Buckden Parish Council

Minutes of the Meeting of Buckden Parish Council held on Monday 10th February at 8.00pm in Buckden Parish Institute.

1.
In Attendance: Mr. G. Schofield, Ms. A. Peters, Mr. P. Breen, Ms. H. Rogerson, Mr. T. Berry (Clerk) 

DC Mr. J. Roberts and 3 Parishioners. Apologies were received from CC Mrs. S. Marshall and Mr. C. Clark. 
2.
Minutes of the previous Meeting.


2.1
Recommendation from Ms. A. Peters. (ref: 8591, 8593)

The Minutes of the January Meeting were accepted as a true record. This was proposed by Ms. A. Peters and seconded by Mr. G. Schofield.
3.
Declaration of Interests.

No Councillor declared any pecuniary or personal interest in any item on the Agenda when invited. The result of which may have made a difference as decisions or recommendations are being made.
4.
Matters arising.

Two members of the Police Force called in off their patrol and asked to address the Meeting.

They were PCSO Nichola Smith, no:5639 and PC Jo Pickless, no: 0944. PCSO N. Smith is a crime support officer, dealing with anti-social behaviour and low level crimes. PC J. Pickless is new to the area coming from an urban area; they are both based at Grassington.

PCSO Smith informed the Meeting there had been an incident at Church Farm, Hubberholme where there had been some men who were disturbed when it was thought they were attempting to steal the quad-bike. The farmer gave chase and discovered a white transit van parked at the top a Stubbings Lane with ramps and spare petrol containers inside. The would be thieves escaped capture. Due to this incident there will be increased Police patrols until the end of February as it is considered that it is travelling criminals who are carrying out the crimes.
The Officers were asked about road closure times during the TdeF. Nothing definite has been decided but it is envisaged that closure will be from early morning on the Saturday. Care staff and nursing staff will still be able to use the road but there will be conditions set out nearer the event.

Councillors were advised to create restrictive areas and notices four weeks before the TdeF.

Mr. Scofield thanked the two Officers who left the Meeting.

From the January Minutes it was noted that Parishioners were enquiring when the dog waste bin was to be put on the post by the bridge. - Clerk to action.

Due to occasional requests from members of the public to erect memorials in the Village, Councillors are asked to consider suitable places or means that these could be made. This item to be included in the March Agenda.
4.1
Confirmation email from Mr. R. Barlow to address Council on work carried out by Buckden TdeF Committee. (ref: 8586)


Mr. Schofield thanked Mr. Barlow for coming to advise Councillors about the plans the Co-ordinating Committee had for Buckden.


Mr. Barlow advised that the potential work of the Committee had been superseded by the Upper Wharfedale Co-ordinating Committee. Their Committee was ensuring that there were not two events clashing in the Village, there weren’t.

The Church was organising teas and refreshments in the School Room. The Buck Inn and Farms had commercial projects in hand such as camping and car parking.
Mrs Hardy had designed a cartoon logo which was to be displayed on fridge magnets, the sale of which would raise money for The Air Ambulance. ‘T’ shirts with the logo on would raise money for the Village Institute.

Yellow bunting was being made in the Village that would be strung round the Village, if it was to be suspended from the Institute, permission would be obtained from the Council. Mr Schofield informed that there was some ‘official bunting being produced.

The National Parks had given a grant to the Committee to produce leaflets. Mr. Barlow advised he was willing to produce these with the help of a few other villagers. (Keith Portman & Chris Clark) This was agreed and he was thanked. The leaflet was to be in the form of a gazetteer, advertising local facilities and businesses for hopefully visitors to want to utilise in the future.
There was likely to be a problem with the water supply during the TdeF. With all the additional visitors camping lower down the Dale, the was going to be naturally a reduction in the pressure to Buckden. Clerk asked to contact Yorkshire to ask one of their representatives to reassure Councillors at the next Meeting. Mr. Roberts said he would have a word with Mrs. Marshall.

There was concern about parking during the TdeF as it was advised that visitors some weeks before the event visit the area and park up a camper van, leave it and return on motor-bikes.

Toilets were also of concern but the National Parks should have this in hand and extra facilities would be available. Farmers providing campsite facilities would also offer toilets.

It is envisaged that there would be approximately 60000 people watching the race between Kettlewell and Kidstones. There would be marshals every 50 meters to ensure the road did not become blocked with spectators.

The closure of the road is going to be probably between 5.00am and 5.00pm.


4.2
Remittance Advice from NYCC – conditions. (ref: 8541) – in hand, Clerk.


Request from NYCC re: agreement. (ref: 8576) – in hand, Clerk.



4.3
CC. Mrs S Marshall re: road closures at Oughtershaw. (ref: 8559) – noted.


CDC – List of properties in Buckden (ref: 8561) – noted.

4.4
DC Mr J Roberts re: TdeF – business briefing in Skipton. (ref: 8562) – noted.

4.5
Copy of land ownership around Buckden Bridge to John Adamson, Jacobs. (ref: 8569)

Email from John Adamson, advising he no longer works for Jacobs. His position has now been filled by Neil Darby. - noted
4.6
CC Mrs S Marshall – Decision confirmed on the future of bus services in Upper Wharfedale. (ref: 8580)


- noted. 
4.7
DC Mr J Roberts – NYCC – Public Transport debate and others. (ref: 8581) – noted.
4.8
DC Mr J Roberts – June 1st Petit Depart launch. (ref: 8595) – Concern was expressed about this as apparently bike rallies can be organised for any number of participants and no permission or notification is necessary. Obviously on the Dales narrow roads, this would cause disruption to local traffic.  
4.9
DC Mr J Roberts – TdeF Cultural Festival Craven Events. (ref: 8600) – noted.
4.10
Mrs. A. Harrison – re: problems of road edge maintenance at Deepdale and Beckermonds. (ref: 8605)

Mrs. Harrison’s letter was read out and discussed. Councillors are equally concerned to ensure work, as promised, commences as soon as possible. Clerk to contact Highways (Area5) about reflector posts, Morrisons about the road edging and the National Parks to ensure the work is monitored and carried out correctly.

4.11
Photos and discs received from Mr. & Mrs. H. Wilkes passed to Mr G Schofield. (ref: 8616) Clerk to advise this matter is now being dealt with by Highways, copy of January Minutes to be enclosed.
5.
Councillors Report


No report had been received from CC Mrs. S. Marshall.
DC Mr. J. Roberts presented his report. 

· CDC was managing to balance their budget and Council Tax was probably to be frozen this year. If there was to be an increase, this would be restricted to 1.63%.

· There were problems with the closure of the toilets at the bus station as travellers were finding difficulty reaching other facilities when travelling down to Skipton resulting in embarrassing incidents.

· The brown-bin collection was to re-commence in March.

· Public Transport. Decisions about alterations about the bus services were being carried out by a ‘cabinet’ of nine Councillors from NYCC none of whom had any connection with the Upper Dales. Recommendations by District Council were being ignored; similarly, petitions from local parishioners were also being ignored.
· The leader of CDC is considering the introduction of I pad 2, to be used by all Councillors. This would include Parish Councillors and Clerks.
6.
Finance.

6.2
Craven CAB – Appeal for funds. (ref: 8563) – Donation made.
6.3 CDC - Information re: invoice for £17.67. (ref: 8573, 8564, 8512A) – Cheque sent.


CDC reminder from CDC for payment of invoice. (ref: 8570)


6.4
Request to PKFLittlejohn for copy of BPC accounts. (ref: 8567) – Cheque sent.

6.5
Copy of accounts from PKFLittlejohn. (ref: 8568) – noted.

6.6
HSBC – High Interest Account details. (ref: 8584) – noted.

6.7
HSBC – Community Account details. (ref: 8585) – noted.
6.8 Horton Landscaping – Quotation. (ref: 8590) – Letter sent advising they have not been awarded the contract.
6.9 Shaun Close – Maintenance of Village Green, quotation and insurance policy. (ref: 8611/2) – Letter sent advising he has been awarded the contact on conditions laid out in his letter. Also advised grassed area adjacent to Manor House is not to be cut.
6.10
Duplicate of above via Mr. G Schofield (ref: 8615) – noted.
7.
Planning.

7.1
YDNPA – Planning decision re: New Close Barn, Beckermonds. (ref: 8560) – noted.

7.2
email to YDNPA with Council’s recommendation for extension etc at Buckden School Room. (ref: 8565)



- noted.
7.3
email to YDNPA with Council’s recommendation for proposed Agricultural Building at New Close Barn. (ref: 8566) – noted.
7.4
YDNPA – Parish Forum Questionnaire. (ref: 8577, 8587) – noted.
7.5
YDNPA – Local Plan. Call for business/employment land and sites for elderly extra care accommodation. (ref: 8583) – noted.
7.6

YDNPA – Withdrawal of application for conversion of outbuilding to form single person staff    accommodation at Dalegarth, Buckden. (ref: 8602) – noted.
8.          Correspondence received.

8.1
YDNPA – Trees in Buckden Conservation – removal of trees at 6, Buckden Court. (ref: 8558) – noted. 


8.2
Julian Smith MP – Poster of surgery times. (ref: 8571) – displayed.

8.3
rsnonline – Rural Vulnerability Service – Broadband. (ref: 8572) – available.


rsn – Seminar – ‘The Unreachables.’ (ref: 8574) – available.


rsn – news digest 20-1-14. (ref: 8575) – available.


rsn – Rural Housing National Conference 2014. (ref: 8578) – available.


rsnonline – Rural Vulnerability Service. (ref: 8582) – available.


rsn – news digest 27-1-14. (ref: 8592) – available.


rsn – Last chance to book – ‘The Unreachables.’ (ref: 8594) – available.


rsn – Spotlight on Older People. (ref: 8601) – available.


rsn – news digest 3-2-14. (ref: 8606) – available.


rsn – Rural Opportunities Bulletin. (ref: 8609) – available.

8.4
YDNPA – Local Plan 2015 – Protected Green Spaces. (ref: 8579) – available.

8.5
CDC – Craven Dragons Den 2014. (ref: 8588) – displayed.
8.6 CDC – Parish Grant. (ref: 8589) – noted.
8.7 Richard Uridge – Handling Awkward Conversations. (ref: 8596) – available.
8.8 Broxap Street Furniture – Street Furniture. (ref: 8597) – available.
8.9 CDC – Parish Clerk’s Forum. (ref: 8598) – available.
8.10 CDC – On the Route Newsletter. (ref: 8599) – available.
8.11 NALC – Local Councils Explained. (ref: 8603) – available.
8.12 NALC – What next for Localism? (ref: 8604) – available.
8.13 YLCA – Injunctions against Members of the public. (ref: 8607) – available.
8.14 CDC – Community News. (ref: 8608) – available.
8.15 YDNPA – Magic Moments Competition in the YDNP. (ref: 8610) – displayed.
8.16 YLCA – Parish Precepts – referendum Principles not to be Applied for 2014/15. (ref: 8613) – available.
8.17 YLCA – Relaunch of web site. (ref: 8614) – available.
9.
Any other business.
9.1 Agreed that Mr. Schofield place pallet of salt ‘n’ sand behind Buck Inn. Mr. Scofield to make arrangements with Mr. Kevin Edwards, landlord.
9.2
TdeF: Mr. Scofield had been approached by Mr. Bruce Dinsmore, CDC who is mapping out the land adjacent to the course to determine ownership to then assess availability of land suitable for spectators.

The Parish Council are able to make monies by leasing off commercial sites on the Village Green.


Ms. A. Peters informed that the Gala Fild was to be used during the TdeF.


Mr. G. Schofield added that some of his land was to be used for camping and car-parking.


Yorkshire Dales Ice Cream had made an approach to site a van in the quarry for a return of 15% of their takings.


The Village Green is to be cordoned off four weeks prior to the event.


Clerk to ask Mr. P. Vetch to put request on Village web site for ideas from Villagers for ideas for usage of Village Green during event.


CDC, Fiona Protheroe, requesting creation of litter picking teams following the event.


The National Trust will provide a litter picking team.

As all business was completed, the Chairman closed the Meeting at 10.15pm.

Page 1 of 4
Page 4 of 4

